Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes: November 2, 2012

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Douglas Garland, David Patch
Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 08:30 AM.

Police Chief Timothy Connifey telephoned the Selectmen to let them know that he is
having some radio issues and is having Ossipee Mountain Electronics look at them. He
also mentioned to the Selectmen that he is in the process of getting the winter tires put on
the cruisers.

Chairman Chandler made a motion at 09:10 AM to enter nonpublic session to discuss a
request for aid under NH RSA 91-A: 3 II (¢). Selectman Patch seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously. Selectman Garland made a motion at 09:30 AM to end the
nonpublic session and to seal the minutes. Chairman Chandler seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously.

Erik Corbett stopped by and let Lynn Jones, AA, know that he is in charge of picking up
the democratic signs after the election is over and requested that we let him know if he
misses any of them. Corbett left contact numbers where he could be reached.

David Patch made a motion at 09:45 AM to enter nonpublic session to discuss a request
for aid under NH RSA 91-A: 3 II (¢). Selectman Garland seconded the motion. Motion
carried unanimously. Chairman Chandler made a motion to end the nonpublic session
and to seal the minutes. Selectman Garland seconded the motion. Motion carried
unanimously.

Arthur Heigl of 25 Acorn Lane (IDNDRD-52-R00) met with the Selectmen in reference
to the local cable company as he wanted to review the agreement that the town has with
the company. Heigl stated that he had received notification that they are adding $4.00 to
his bill each month for a modem that he has had forever. They are also moving some of
the original basic channels to be part of their package deals so that if you still want those
channels you have to pay extra. Lynn Jones, AA, gave Heigl a copy of the town
agreement. Chairman Chandler stated that the problem is that they are the only game in
town. Heigl replied that is not entirely true as there are others that are available.
Chairman Chandler commented that we are stuck and if you can find someone else that
we would be happy to look at a competitive product. Heigl replied that this is upsetting.
Selectman Garland mentioned that a lot of people are upset as they are raising the rates
but reducing the service. Chairman Chandler stated that we share in Heigl’s frustration
and if he finds anyone to compete to please let us know.
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The Selectmen discussed that we have had two people who have volunteered to be on the
Morrell Land Committee. Selectman Garland stated that he would volunteer to be the
Selectmen’s representative. Chairman Chandler stated that technically all three of the
Selectmen should be on the committee on an as needed basis. Further discussion to
follow.

The Selectmen placed a telephone call to the town’s attorney to discuss legal issues.

The Selectmen reviewed correspondence, building permits, signed letters and checks
prior to and throughout the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 11:30 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.



